MINUTES OF A SPECIAL CITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS JANUARY 10, 2001

The meeting was called to order by Mayor LaDue Scovill at 7:03 P.M. Council members attending: Kirk Greenhalgh, Shayne Durrant, Marilyn Clayson, Walter Callaway, and Frank Staheli.

Others present: City Manager Tom Austin, City Engineer Shon Fullmer, Julie Jones, Bill Ferguson, Kenyon Farley, Doug Griffiths, Ken Leetham, Wes Morgan, Brent Norton, Neal Caines and other unidentified individuals.

Pledge -

Led By Council member Clayson

CHERRY ORCHARD ESTATES

City Engineer Fullmer reviewed, with those in attendance, the plans for a 7 lot subdivision to be located at approximately 200 East 500 North (East side of Road).

Council member Callaway indicated he was apposed to the developers not providing anything back to the City. He indicated he would not be in favor of this subdivision unless the developer donated something to the City. Mr. Caines objected to Council member Callaway's comment. "We must get something back from the developers. They haven't contributed on one thing, "Council member Callaway indicated.

All of the Council members participated in further discussion.

Council member Staheli moved to approve the 7 lot subdivision, to be known as Cherry Orchard Estates. Council member Greenhalgh seconded the motion. Council members Staheli, Durrant, Greenhalgh, and Clayson voted in favor of the motion with Council member Callaway voting against the motion.

ADJOURNMENT

Council member Staheli moved to adjourn to a work session. Council member Clayson seconded the motion with an unanimous vote.

Approved on January 17, 2001

A LaDue Scovill Mayor

Tom Austin, Deputy Recorder

Iom Huster